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July 8, 2025 

Bronson Barrett 
Cascade Exploration, LLC 
c/o Koloma 
1900 Grant Street, Suite 1250 
Denver, CO  80203 

via email:  bbarrett@koloma.com 

Re: Docket No. CC-2025-OGR-01-003; Application for order to establish a spacing unit 
consisting of a part of Section 25, Township 5 North, Range 4 West, Canyon County, 
Idaho 

Dear Mr. Barrett: 

This letter serves as acknowledgement that the Idaho Department of Lands (IDL) 
received the above referenced spacing application on June 30, 2025.  As described in 
Idaho Code § 47-328 (3)(a), “The department shall notify the applicant within five (5) 
business days of receipt of an application if additional information is required for the 
department to evaluate the application.”  After reviewing the spacing application, IDL 
requests the following additional items to clarify certain parts of the application as 
submitted. 
 

1. The Notice of Service list for the subject Docket, including addresses of noticed 
parties, copies of the certified mail receipts, and copies of any Affidavit of 
Publication for published public notices as required by Idaho Code §47-
328(3)(b). 
 

2. The applicant should be prepared to present and discuss the following 
information as it relates to the requested spacing unit at the evidentiary hearing: 
 
a. General information related to the proposed well, such as location, proposed 
total depth (PTD), and construction type (vertical, deviated or horizontal). 
 
 

 
IDL has not made a determination regarding the completeness of the application as it 
pertains to the necessary information as provided in statute.  The above request for 
information is only to clarify certain aspects of the information submitted in the 
application. 
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If you have any questions, you can reach me at (208) 334-0243 or 
jthum@idl.idaho.gov.  Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
James Thum 
Oil & Gas Program Manager 
Minerals, Navigable Waters, Oil & Gas 
Idaho Department of Lands 
 
 
ec: Hayden Marotz, Deputy Attorney General, Hayden.Marotz@ag.idaho.gov ; 

jrichards@idl.idaho.gov ; Lauren Morahan, lmorahan@koloma.com ; Shannon 
Chollett, Division Administrator, Idaho Department of Lands 
schollett@idl.idaho.gov 
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